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Village of Wayne 

Regular Council Meeting 

NOVEMBER 3RD, 2021 

 

The meeting was brought to order by Mayor Everett and the pledge of allegiance was led by Ms. 

Julia Gross. Roll call was read: Bechstein present, Gross present, Morlock absent, Lee present, 

Vandersall present, and Wildman absent. Lee moved and Vandersall second to approve the 

minutes as read. All yeah, M/C. Vandersall moved and Lee second to turn all bills over to finance 

and to pay all those found favorable. All yeah, M/C. 

 

Ms. Julia Gross was observing village council for a college assignment in American Government. 

A village resident was curious on the update with the storm sewer improvement project.  

 

Police Chief Todd Mocniak reported have hired to new officers over the past couple of months. 

Mocniak has worked with the one office for 6 years and the other is fresh out of the police 

academy. Chief informed council that the Wayne PD is doing “Battle of the Badges” toy drive for 

Wood County again this year. Luckey Police Dept. challenged Wayne again this year. Flyers have 

been put up on the Facebook pages, etc. and running from Monday Nov. 8th to Friday Dec. 10th.   

 

Fire Chief John Houtz had nothing to report.  

 

Zach Borchers from Choice One Engineering presented council with the preliminary drawing of 

the storm sewer improvements. Zack went over that the pond will hold a 25-yr. storm, showed 

were Railroad St., etc. will drain into the pond, catch basins, size of pipe, etc. The Village will 

have to look at getting a couple of easements. Mayor and council had some questions on the 

drainage behind E. South St/Railroad St. Zach will double check with the surveyors on some of 

the grade before looking into extending. Council asked to keep the drawing for Village Admin. to 

look over and walk the ground to make sure no changes are needed. Zach agreed and to let them 

know of any changes after the walk thru.  

 

Solicitor and Palmer Energy are stilling working on the lighting contract. Cameras are installed in 

the park, extra one has been ordered, software uploaded, etc. Vandersall discussed camera system 

for the Fire Dept. and possible alternate power source for cameras at concession stand in park 

(check with Ardent Tech.). Had 2nd reading of Ordinance 11-21-741: 4-Way Stop at N. Watson 

St./E. Bryant St. Stop signs have been ordered along with all way signs.  

 

Lee asked about the Fire Dept. sign upfront of the station. Chief John Houtz said been looking 

around since first quote came back at $13,000. Have found some similar for $2,500. Have not 

been able to coincide a time to meet and look at the signs.  

 

No further business, Lee moved and Bechstein second to adjourn. All yeah, M/C.  

 

 

 

 



Village of Wayne Council Meeting Records  1016 

    

 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Melissa Repasz 

Fiscal Officer          

___________________________ 

    Council President 


